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STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  September 28, 2017       
 
RE:   725 Duval Street  
         (permit application # T17-8622) 
 
FROM:   Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
 
An application was received for Final Landscape Plan Approval with Tree 
Removal.  A staff report was originally created on May 27, 2015 regarding 
the removal of (7) Christmas Palms, (1) Sabal Palm and, (1) Pandarus in 
relation to the development plan.  The report is attached.  On September 
27, 2017, a site inspection indicated that the trees on the existing site map 
were still on site therefore, the conceptual plan staff report is still valid.  
 

 



 
 

 



 
 
The Tree Commission gave Conceptual Approval for the landscape plan on 
June 9, 2015. The Planning Board approved the project with landscape 
waivers on December 15, 2016.  The project is currently being reviewed by 
HARC. 
 
The Final Landscape Plan submitted does incorporate all the required tree 
removal replacements and is over 70% native vegetation    
 
Recommendation:  Recommend approval of the Final Landscape 
Plan With Tree Removal at 725 Duval Street to include the 
replacement of (8) native palms to be planted onsite and 
incorporated into the landscape plan. 



                                                     MEMORANDUM 
 
DATE:   May 27, 2015 
 
RE:  725 Duval Street – Major Development Review 
         Conceptual Landscape Plan with Tree Removal 
 
FROM:  Karen DeMaria, Urban Forestry Manager, City of Key West 
 
An application was submitted for Conceptual Landscape Plan approval for a major 
development project at 725 Duval Street.  The redevelopment of the existing building at 
725 Duval will require the removal of (7) Christmas Palms, (1) Sabal palm, and (1) 
Pandarus (on City right-of-way).  The removal of these trees will require the replacement 
of 9 palms on the property or in the immediate right of way.  A large coontie plant in the 
City right of way will also be removed (no permit required). 
 
The proposed landscape plan shows 7 sabal palms being planted in existing planting beds 
with an understory of wild coffee and golden creeper.  The landscape plan meets the 70% 
native plant criteria.  One additional native palms will need to be included in the plant in 
order to meet the tree removal replacement requirement. The applicant will be requesting 
waivers for other required landscaping including property line and parking buffer/tree 
requirements.     
 

 
 

Standing in the property looking toward Dupont Lane at the existing Coconut Palms. 
Area to be enhanced with additional plantings. 



 
 
Standing at the corner of Dupont Lane and Petronia Street looking at property. 
 

 



 
 

 

Standing at the corner of Dupont 
Lane and Petronia Street looking 
down Petronia toward Duval 
Street. 

Pandarus tree to be removed 

Coontie to be 
removed-no permit 
required.



 
 

 

Standing on Petronia Street looking 
toward Duval Street at side of existing 
building/work area.  Palm tree to remain 
and be protected. 

Existing palms to be removed. 



 

 
 
Existing vegetation to remain and to be enhanced with additional plantings. 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION:  Recommend approval of the Conceptual Landscape Plan 
with Tree Removal. 



 

 

Application 

 

 

 


































